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The OEB issued a Notice of Hearing for these applications on February 13, 2018 
advising that the OEB is holding a public hearing to consider these applications.  The 
OEB’s hearing process provides individuals and groups that represent the customers of 
the utility, in this case Collus PowerStream Corp. (Collus), the opportunity to question 
the applicants and to file arguments.  At the end of this hearing, the OEB will decide 
whether to approve these applications.   
 
The OEB’s hearing is a fully public and transparent process which provides adequate 
opportunity for the OEB to obtain the information that it requires in order to make a 
decision on these applications.  Any Collus ratepayer that has concerns about the 
applicants meeting the “no harm” test is free to participate and make submissions to the 
OEB.  Given the scope of the OEB’s review as outlined above, however, the OEB does 
not consider it necessary to delay the processing of these applications. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 

 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
 




